
GCIS raises awareness on abuse of women and children 

The abuse of women and children remains a concern for government and social partners. In 
an effort to raise awareness on the abuse of women and children, members of the 
Community Works Programme marched from the R36 road (Tzaneen to Lydenburg) to 
Khujwana at the Peace-makers sport-field. 

GCIS worked with the stakeholders such as the Ritavi SAPS (Social crime prevention), 
CPFs, Ritavi Youth Against Crime, Pastors Forum; Members of the community, particularly 
those employed through the Community Works Programme, Soul City and the Provincial 
Department of Cooperative Governance, Human Settlement and Traditional Affairs 
(COGHSTA) in the implementation of the awareness campaigns.   

Members of the SAPS brass band lead the anti-rape march at Khujwana village on the 
30th of October 2013. 

Members of the community with some of the placards during the anti-rape march. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members of the SAPS brass band lead the anti-rape march at Khujwana village on the 
30th of October 2013. 

Members of the Community Works Programme with placards during the march.  Some of the 

placards read: “Together we can make peace in the community.”  


